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John Glise ’65 — Chapter Eternal

It is with great sadness that I write to tell you that
Brother John E. Glise ’65 passed on to the Chapter
Eternal on September 20, 2000. As many of you

know, John served the fraternity loyally for over 35 years.
John first volunteered as a general board member and
then served as treasurer for over 20 years. John
supported Tau loyally through some very difficult times,
including the loss of the Chapter in the late 1960s
and the fire that destroyed the Shelter in 1980.

Through it all John maintained a sense of
optimism and hope and gave the board the fiduciary
discipline and wisdom to ensure a future for Tau.
Our thoughts and prayers go out to John’s wife Anita
and his daughter Christina Glise Alt. All of us will
miss John and his commitment to excellence, his
business sense and most importantly, his friendship.

— Fred Taylor

John Edward Glise of Camp Hill, president of
John Glise Realtor Inc., died on Monday,
[September 20, 2000] at his home.

He was a member of Paxton Presbyterian
Church, a graduate of Penn State University and
member and treasurer of Delta Tau Delta
Fraternity, Penn State Alumni Association,
Nittany Lion Club, West Shore Country Club,
Greater Harrisburg Association of Realtors,
Pennsylvania Association of Realtors, National
Association of Realtors, Home Builders Associa-

tion of Metropolitan Harrisburg and a board
member of the Central Penn Multi List Associa-
tion. He was also a former Republican state
committeeman.

Bill Rothman, a realtor and partner at
Rothman, Schubert and Reed, noted that Glise
was “a very upbeat guy until the end. He was a
very good realtor, a good businessman.”

“He was also a housing development consultant
and did a very commendable job,” Rothman said.
“I am sure that he went without any enemies.”

Chuck Gilmore, vice president of John Glise
Realty, said, “John and I were partners for
almost 20 years. I think from the perspective of
the real estate community, John was certainly an
important part of it and a friend of the commu-
nity. He was a respected leader by anyone who
knew him in the business community. John was a
great guy to work with. When you work with
someone for 29 years, it takes an easygoing
person to do that, and to be in it for 30 years
says something about his professionalism.”

Mike Ent, a good friend of Glise and an
associate broker with RE/MAX Realty Associa-
tion of Camp Hill, said Glise was an innovator.

(Continued  on Page 2)

Tau Chapter Roaring Back!
By Ryan Betters ’01 and Drew Chappie ’02

Welcome back! To all of you that haven’t heard, Tau Chapter has been roaring back
these past two semesters, and it doesn’t look like we’re gonna stop anytime soon.
This past fall we initiated 12 new members into our brotherhood — our largest

pledge class since fall 1995 — very exciting to see. Our new brothers are determined to do their
best and continue the Delt tradition here at Penn State. We also participated in Homecoming 2000
with Alpha Omicron Pi sorority, using the theme of James Bond for our float, window decorations,

(Continued  on Page 2)
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Alumni

“Back in the late ’70s, before the public was
familiar with home warranties, John affiliated
with Palace Guard Homes, who covered the
mechanical components of the property for one
year. This was something new to our area,” Ent
said.

Glise was the man who taught Ent the
business fundamentals.

“He was a mentor to many agents who are
now in their late 40s and early 50s. He had a
terrific sense of humor in any situation. If we
had a difficult transaction, he could always see
the humor and use it to our advantage. I started
with him in 1973 and was among his first agents.
The biggest thing he stressed was that it was a
service business, and we weren’t necessarily
selling homes, we were selling ourselves.”

Surviving are his wife, Anita Ricento Glise; a
daughter, Christina Glise Alt of Philadelphia; a
foster daughter, Susan Kent Allison of Lancaster;
his parents, the Rev. Morton and Martha Glise
of Harrisburg; and a sister, Harriet Epler of
Harrisburg.

Memorial contributions may be made to
Comfort Care Hospice, 205 Grandview Ave.,
Camp Hill, PA 17011.

John Glise ’65, Cont.

and Mad Hatter displays. The whole week was a
success, and it was a joy to see all of the alumni
that came out to support us.

This spring we have been primarily focused
with Dance Marathon, preparation for Spring
Week, and fixing up the house.  At Thon, we
placed 11th in money raised, with sorority
partner Chi Omega, weighing in at $67,713.74!

A recent meeting of our Housing Corporation
set up a Liaison Committee which is looking into
the possibility of renovations to Tau Chapter
within the next 3 to 5 years. Ideas include a new
roof, new ceilings and windows, ethernet wiring
to every room (finally!), as well as some minor
purchases such as curtains and a stereo system.

As you can see this is a very exciting time for
all Tau Delts — both old and new. Feel free to
stop by the shelter anytime you want, and
someone will be sure to greet you at the door.

Roaring Back,
Continued

CONGRATULATIONS UNDERGRADS!

• IM Volleyball Champions
• Philanthropy - Second place in

Sigma Delta Tau’s Fraternity Feud
• Spring Week 2001- this year with Zeta

Tau Alpha Sorority

Reunion for
Members of Alpha

Lambda Tau!

In 1976, 33 men from Allentown House in
Snyder Hall formalized a bond that led to the
creation of Alpha Lambda Tau, a local

fraternity. Two years later, these men and their
initiates were initiated into Delta Tau Delta as
Tau returned to Penn State.

In order to celebrate these momentous
occasions and renew our fraternal bond, a
reunion will be held over the weekend of July
27-29, 2001, in State College. In February an
announcement went out to over 100 brothers
and friends of ALT and Tau Chapter. A detailed
invitation with arrangements will be mailed soon
to all ’76-’80 alumni and all brothers initiated
into Alpha Lambda Tau prior to the reinstalla-
tion. If you have not received the announcement
and would like to attend, please contact Tim
Phillips at 724-934-1444; timphil1@nauticom.net.

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS!

Tom Berstler ’04 ~ Middletown, Pa.
Mike Denove ’02 ~ Pittsburgh, Pa.

Dan Diaz ~ New York, N.Y.
Mike Junod ’04 ~ Media, Pa.

Jerrod Kerr ’04 ~ Meadeville, Pa.
Kevin Koehler ’04 ~ Narragansett, R.I.

Milin Patel ’04 ~ Parsippany, N.J.
Kevin Pyfer ’04 ~ Columbia, Pa.

Pete Sikora ’03 ~ Doylestown, Pa.
Bill Sload ’04 ~ Marietta, Pa.
Chi Tsui ’04 ~ Somerville, N.J.

Matt Ventura ’02 ~ Pittsburgh, Pa.
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JOHN  A. G WYNN  ’32  (4580 Ridge Dr., Shingle
Springs, CA 95682) reports that the son of the
late B OB  F ERGUSON  ’32  has moved to the
Shingle Springs area and is superintendent of the
county high schools.

ROBERT  W. M ILLER  ’39  (1601 Third Ave., New
Brighton, PA 15066) steals a line from his Delt
roommate and friend, B URRY  H ICKS  ’36 , that
appeared in the Tau Tales a few years ago: “My
main accomplishment these days is simply
staying alive.”

JAMES  W. F OUST  ’44  (1914 Sleepy Hollow Ln.,
Annapolis, MD 21401), a forensic research
engineer, is involved in accident investigations
with FTI Corp. He’s retired as a captain in the
Navy after 31 years of service. Jim is active in
seniors golf and Naval academy activities. He
sees a brother Delt now and then.

RALPH  W. B RENNER  ’50  (449 Chandlee Dr.,
Berwyn, PA 19312) is chairman emeritus of the
law firm of Montgomery McCracken Walker &
Rhoads and remains chairman of

NEWSAlumni
St. Christopher’s Hospital for Children in
Philadelphia. He sees T OM  S AVAGE  ’51  often
and JACK  T REXLER  ’52  and JACK  W ALLACE  ’50
on occasion.

Barbara and P AUL  E. K ORTWICH  ’50  (18280
Bent Tree Ln., Chagrin Falls, OH 44023) spend
the winter months in Naples, Fla. They have five
children and eight grandchildren. Paul is retired
from selling investment real estate. When he
wrote last fall, he was still recovering from a
mild stroke he’d suffered the year before.

In July 2000, GARY  F. L EWIS  ’53  (677 S. Reeve
Rd., Dataw Island, SC 29920; 677@islc.net)
spent a day in Hilton Head Island with B OB

M ETZ  ’53  and family.

GEORGE  W. M ABEY  ’58  and his wife, Genevieve,
have retired to Oxford, Ohio — a location
midway between their grandchildren in Pitts-
burgh and Chicago. Their new address is 1106
Spruce Ln., Oxford, OH 45056. For a couple of
really great jokes, you can give George a call at
513-523-0132.

CHAPTER OFFICERS

PRESIDENT

Ryan Betters ’01
Batavia, N.Y.

VICE PRESIDENTS

Drew Chappie ’02
Royersford, Pa.

Owen Salerno ’02
Malvern, Pa.

HOUSE MANAGER

Mike Thomas ’03
Parsippany, N.J.

TREASURER

Joe Wilusz ’03
Philadelphia, Pa.

RECORDING SECRETARY

Adam Fletter ’03
Chicago, Ill.

Art Goldschmidt ’59
Receives Middle East
Studies Recognition

Art Goldschmidt Jr. ’59, Tau Chapter Academic Adviser,
received a Middle East Studies Association’s Mentoring
 Award in recognition of his exceptional contribution

to the education and training of others in Middle East studies.
The award was presented for his important impact on

undergraduate education, especially through his widely used
textbook, A Concise History of the Middle East.

Art was also cited for “his remarkable talents for inspiring
learning and for instructing others in the fine art of teaching” as
well as “his generous sharing of wisdom, advice and research
assistance with students, colleagues and other scholars
throughout the world.”

The award was presented at the 34th annual meeting of the
Middle East Studies Association in Orlando, Fla., on November
18, 2000.

(CONTINUED)
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NEWSAlumni
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Last spring, W ILLIAM  REILLY  ’58  (205 Fowler
Dr., West Chester, PA 19382) enjoyed fishing in
the Poconos with S COTT  B ROWN  ’57  and L EE

T HOMAS  ’57 . It was a nice reunion for the three
brothers.

Marty and P AUL  C. F RANKLIN  ’63  (254
Kenforest Dr., Pittsburgh, PA 15216;
franklin.pc@mellon.com) have purchased a
retirement condo in Naples, Fla. Paul continues
to work as a senior vice president at Mellon
Bank.

“As of today, I am officially retired from my
career as a consulting engineer at Cisco Systems
Inc.,” wrote JOHN  P. R YAN  ’77  (43365 Wayside
Cir., Ashburn, VA 22011) last October. “I
expect to stay that way till I get bored or Robin
throws me out of the house.”

H ENRY  J. C ACCIAMANI  ’80  (408 Shelbourne Dr.,
Pittsburgh, PA 15239; cacciamani@aol.com), a
project manager at PPG Industries, writes:
“Thanks for the continuing good work that goes
into Tau Tales. I look forward to getting it and
reading about what’s happening with the chapter
and fellow alumni.”

In May 2000, M ICHAEL  L. C HERUBINI  ’82  (1213
Fenwick Rd., Lexington, KY 40515;
michael_cherubini@yahoo.com) graduated
“summa cum laude” from the Creighton
University School of Dentistry. He was ranked
first in his class. In recognition of his academic
achievements, Michael received awards from
Alpha Omega International Dental Fraternity,
Omicron Kappa Upsilon Honor Dental Frater-
nity and the American Academy of Oral &
Maxillofacial Pathology. He was also honored
with the Department of Oral Surgery Award
and the Dr. Philip J. Maschka Award. In August,
Michael started an orthodontic residency
combined with a master’s of science in dentistry
program at the University of Kentucky.

RANDY  W. M ILLAR  ’83  has moved with Mary
and their two sons to 6404 N. Windmont Ave.,
Parker, CO 80134. “Let us know if you will be in
our area!”

GLENN  R. Z URAW  ’85  (35-21 79th St., Apt. 6N,
Jackson Heights, NY 11372) has a new e-mail
address at gzuraw@aol.com. You can check out
his personal Web site at www.gzuraw.com.

In a new job, AMEDEO  J. S CALONE  ’87  (4623
Carroll St., Pittsburgh, PA 15224;
john.a.scalone@sb.com) is a planning systems
manager at Glaxo Smith Kline. He and his wife,
Lisa, announce the birth of their second child
and first son, Alexander, in April 2000. Their
daughter, Julianna, is 2.

H ANK  T HOMPSON  ’89  (34 Princeton Dr.,
Delran, NJ 08075; hankapril@erols.com)
welcomed the arrival of a daughter, Madelynn, in
March 2000. He’d enjoy a golf outing with Delts
in the Philadelphia area. Brothers interested in
an outing can write to Hank at the address
above or give him a call at 856-461-3732.

DAVID  D. M ARSHALL  ’91  (P.O. Box 1720, West
Chester, PA 19380; collinsmarshall@aol.com), a
senior partner in Worlco Consulting Inc.,
enjoyed a weekend in State College last July with
several of his Delt contemporaries. He reports
that JOHN  E SBENSHADE  ’91, D AN  CABLE  ’91,
F RANK  L ELOIA  ’91  and RON  KRASNANSKY  ’90
are all doing well.

This past September, T ODD  R. G ARDECKI  ’92
relocated with his wife, Lynne, from the Philadel-
phia area to 11900 Pleasant Ridge Rd., Apt.
1416, Little Rock, AR 72223. Todd is now
working as an e-commerce consultant with
Einstein Systems. E-mail for him can be sent to
tgardecki@lightdog.com.

M ICHAEL  I. W EINREB  ’95  (89 Park Dr., #9,
Boston, MA 02215; mweinreb@
worldnet.att.net), a student in the creative
writing program in fiction at Boston University,
is co-author of Marketing Your Dreams: Business
and Life Lessons from Bill Veech. The publication
was released in October 2000 and is available at
amazon.com or www.sportspublishinginc.com.

NORMAN  GREENWALD  II ’00  is an intern in
marketing and public relations with the Philadel-
phia 76ers. Correspondence for him can be sent
to 619 Fairview Rd., Pennvalley, PA 19072;
wgic@op.net.

Since publication of our last issue, we have
learned of the death of KENNETH  S. C OWLIN  ’39
(4/16/00), ROGER  E. A LEXANDER  ’57  (8/22/00) and

JOHN  E. G LISE  ’65 . Delta Tau Delta mourns
their passing and extends condolences

to their families and friends.


